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Introduction and Overview

The Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, at its January 2009
meeting, reviewed Northern Marianas College Show Cause Report of October 2008 and
the report of the evaluation team which visited the college in November 2008. The
Commission took action to accept Northern Marianas College Show Cause report,
continue the College on Show Cause, and require the College to submit a Show Cause
Report by April 1, 2009, with a visit of Commission representatives to follow.

Accreditation History: Northern Marianas College’s recent accreditation history is
outhined to provide context to the visit by this April 2009 evaluation team. The College
underwent a comprehensive evaluation in October, 2006. As a result of that evaluation,
the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges took action at its
January 2007 meeting to impose Probation, and to require the institution to correct
several deficiencies. The College submitted a Progress Report in March 2007 and
submitted a second Progress Report in October 2007. The October report was followed
by an evaluation team visit. At its meeting of January 2008, upon review of the College
reports and the October 2007 evaluation team report, the Commission acted to place
Northern Marianas College on Show Cause. The Commission required the College to
submit a special report in March 2008 on its actions to resolve some of the deficiencies
identified by the accreditation teams. It was also required to submit a Show Cause
Report, detailing why its accreditation should not be terminated, by October 15, 2008.

At its June 2008 meeting, the Commission acted to accept the Northern Marianas College
March 2008 Special Report and continue the College on Show Cause. Because the
institution had not addressed the findings of its external audit in a timely and effective
manner, the College was also required to submit a Special Report in October 15, 2008, on
its resolution of the 2007 fiscal year external audit findings. The report was to
demonstrate that the College had resolved its recommendations on integrated planning
and systematic program review (Recommendations 1 and 2). The report was followed by
the November 2008 visit of Commission representatives.

April 2009 Evaluation Visit: The College submitted its Show Cause Report to the
Commission on April 1, 2009. An evaluation team visit was conducted on April 20-22,
2009, by Dr. Sherrill L. Amador, Team Chair, Commissioner, and former Palomar
College Superintendent/President; and Dr. Chris Myers, Interim Director of Research and
Planning, Cerritos College. The College was prepared for the visit and the team room
had all the necessary documentation.

The team met with the Board of Regents, the College President, ALO/Dean of Academic
Programs and Services, Director of Institutional Effectiveness, Director of Information






